
INVITATION TO BID 
Tooele City 

90 North Main 
Tooele City, Utah  84074 

 
Notice is hereby given that TOOELE CITY CORPORATION (OWNER) will accept bids 
for the renovation of the existing landscape to Tooele City Hall, which consists of the 
removal of approximately 7,500 square feet of sod, and the furnish and installation of 
drought tolerant landscape within the same area consisting of gravel mulch, river rock 
cobble and boulders; plantings and shrubs; concrete patio, walkway and landscape 
strips; pavers and base; picnic table and planter pots; a new irrigation system, 
complete, and related appurtenances all of which are part of the Tooele City Hall 
Landscape Project. 
 
Separate sealed bids will be received by the OWNER in Room 227, of the Tooele City 
Municipal Offices located at 90 North Main, Tooele, Utah  84074 until 2:00 PM on 
Thursday April 18, 2024, and then at said office publicly opened and read aloud. 
 
A non-mandatory pre-bid will be held at 1:00 PM on Tuesday April 9, 2024 for 
interested parties.  The meeting will convene near the east entrance of Tooele City Hall 
located at 90 North Main, Tooele, Utah. 
 
Project Specifications will be issued in digital format (PDF), and may be obtained by 
contacting Tooele City Parks, 90 North Main, Tooele, Utah 84074 beginning on Friday 
March 29, 2024 during office hours from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. by calling (435) 843-
2140.  All Bidders must register with the City in order to be considered for Award of Bid. 
 
All communication relative to the Project shall be directed to the Parks Director prior to 
the opening of bids at: 
 

TOOELE CITY CORPORATION 
90 North Main 

Tooele, Utah 84074 
Telephone: (435) 843-2140 
Darwin Cook, Parks Director 

email: darwinc@tooelecity.gov 
 

The OWNER reserves the right to reject any or all bids; or to accept or reject the whole 
or any part of any bid; or to waive any informality or technicality in any bid in the best 
interest of the City.  Only bids giving a firm quotation properly signed will be accepted. 
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